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Hi Everyone. 

 

Well we have certainly had a mixed bag weather wise but it is a lot warmer than it was. 

 

I have done another 3 club visits since last flyer and inducted another 4 members which is great, but the  problem we 

have at the moment is we are not retaining our membership and I would like us all to focus on this. We need to keep our 

members engaged and make sure we do club orientation so they know what Lions is all about.  

 

If we don’t keep our members active then they will tire of just coming to a tea meeting, even if you have too many     

volunteers for a project don’t turn them down it is nice to have breaks etc you will find this will help with retention. 

Please don’t stop finding new members though as we need to build our clubs. The challenge for the year is to increase 

your membership by one from the figure you started the year with. If we could all do this we would be in much better 

shape. 

 

I travelled to Northland last weekend for District K’s convention. They have theirs early in the year it was a very good 

convention and DG Brian did a great job of running this. It is interesting to visit other districts and see that they are  

having the same issues as we are, but are doing some amazing projects just like us.  

 

I am pleased to see a slight increase in the number of clubs reporting their service but this is still only at 38%. We need 

to increase as we need to tell our story of the service we do. 

 

Keep up all the hard work from what I see and hear a lot of clubs are going to busy in the run up to Christmas. Good 

luck with projects and don’t forget to tell your story on My Lion on Facebook and in the print media. 

 

Regards and stay safe 

Sue Fleury 
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Awards 
The District Awards close off date of 30th October has past and I would like to thank all Lions and the clubs who sent in entries for the 
District 202F Awards to be presented at the District Convention at Te Anau in February. If your Lions club did enter the awards it 
would be nice if a representative could be  at the Convention on the Saturday when these awards will be presented. 
One Award still active is the Quiet Achiever award. Lions clubs have until the end of January to nominate that Lion who works quietly 
in your club, with out seeking the limelight. All Clubs have that one or more person who just gets on with the job and quietly          
supports the club and service projects.  
 
This is a great time to thank them for their dedication to their Lions club and community. 
Send an email to me at 202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz titled Quiet Achiever and write about why the club thinks the nominee               
deserves to be selected as the winner of the award. 
 
Media/ publicity 
I always endeavour to support and promote District 202F Lions clubs’ service. Please let me know if your club needs help or are           
involved in any projects where I can help with publicity. Make sure to take photos and let your local community and media know 
what is happening in your club. If you are undertaking something special let me know. I can advise you on what you need to do if the 
club was thinking of entering the District Awards next Lions year. Part of my portfolio is to promote the Clubs service by sending  
articles and photos to the NZ Lion magazine. This is the one which turns up at your club every few months. I am more than happy to 
help write the article and send it off to the editor. Lions clubs get a real boost in reading about their service in this magazine. There is 
always lots of North Island Lions Club information to read, lets change this and make sure there is plenty of District 202F articles too. 
 
Wendy Goodwin PDG 
Awards and Media coordinator 
Mobile 0272811803 
Email. 202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz 

202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Zone 7 meeting 

 

 will be  

Thursday the 26th November  

at 7.30 p.m.  

at  

Southland Disability Enterprises                   

Ettrick St. 

Invercargill 

Zone 1 Meeting  

on the  

Sunday the 22nd of November  

at 2pm  

At 

Holiday Inn 

Queenstown 

 

Apologies to Derek Wardell 

Email: dwok47@outlook.com 

mailto:202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz
mailto:202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Hello Everyone 

 

We are not far from taking our x mass and summer break. And it’s well deserved. 

 

But just before we do this, here is a reminder to look out for people that may want to join our 

fellowship and or can contribute to our club. So, it is important that we find new ways to reach 

our goals. DG sue Fleury and the GAT team, wants us to be one   member extra per club. 

 

This can be done in various ways; 

 

 To get the right club information out to club members, which means including every one of your club. Make sure every-

one is informed what is happening. 

 Tell what your committee(s) are 

 We can also grow our club by asking our family (brother, sisters, sons and daughters) or neighbour to join. They may have 

been waiting for the moment to be asked, but never have because they are close (to your) family. 

 You can ask you friend fellow lions to do the asking for you. If it is to awkward for to ask yourself. 

 Great projects and great publicity mean new members, 

  

We all have to remember why we joined the lions, one of these reasons will apply to you; 

 Fellowship of the lions (like-minded people) 

 Give back to your community (we serve) 

 Be connected with the wider community lions’ network, worldwide LCI 

  

So you cant tell me that we are the only ones thinking this way. 

 

For any comments or suggestion for this particular subject, please write to me 202F@2vdg@lionsclubs.org, let’s put our thinking 

cap on and put it to action. 

 

As DG Sue Fluery slogan for the year we serve “Kindness matters”, in the meantime have a wonderful summer. 

 

 I hope to hear stories, especially success stories. 

 

See you until then, 

 

202F 2nd Vice District Governor Jerry Schuurmans 
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Wendy Goodwin 

District Awards 

Email: 202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Mobile: 027 2811 803 

mailto:202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Gore Host 
 

The Gore and Districts St James Theatre lift and strengthening project is progressing as planned and we plan 

to have building consent approval by end of December, 2020. 

 

We have been awaiting the result of an application for the remaining amount of funding needed for this           

project, $120,000.00 but unfortunately have just heard that we were unsuccessful. 

 

However we have discovered another possible funding option, which we hope will be successful.                 

This application process for this opens in January, 2021. 

 

 We are continuing to look at other options to fundraise also. 

At this stage, we still plan to order the lift and do the off-site work through the last six months of 2021. 

             

With everything going to plan, the           

installation of lift and onsite structural 

work will be done starting at the end of 

January, 2022, a year later than planned 

due to circumstances. 

 

Gore and Districts St James Theatre 

Trust is very grateful for the generous 

donation of $103,000.00 given by local 

Lions Clubs and Lloyd Morgan Trust 

towards this worthy project for the Gore 

public. 
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202F- 2nd VDG Jeroen Schuurman Club Visits 
 

 

 

 

2nd November  Ohai-Nightcaps 

9th November  Gore river valley 

To be rescheduled  Alexandra Dunstan 

 

202F -VDG Pam Fiveash Club Visits 
 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday      10th     November  Roxburgh & Districts 

 

Monday      16th     November  Makarewa 

 

Thursday    19th    November  West Otago 

 

Tuesday       1st     December  Waikiwi 

 

 

Email : 202f.2vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Email:202f.vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 



 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 11 

 

Waikiwi 
To Lions and friends who were involved, in any way, with the Jingo / Bingo night 

held on 12 October. It was a great night, full of fun and laughs. Best part is that we 

raised more than $800 for our Youth-related projects.  

At our October Meal Meeting we had Jocelyn Sinclair as our Guest Speaker. Jocelyn 

spoke about her activities as a Lion, in particular her roles 

while on Cabinet and as the  District GLT Coordinator.  

 

Jocelyn also presented us with the Millar Leadership Award, 

which we won for our leadership activities during the               

previous Lion year. We were one of the four Clubs who won 

it, the others being Gore River Valley Lions, Ohai Nightcaps 

Lions and Gore Hokonui Lions.   

                                                                                                          

Congratulations to the other Clubs. 

Lawrence 
 

 
2VDG Jerry Schumann and wife Henriet visited the club for the October meeting. 

Look at next firewood delivery Sunday 18th 1.30pm start. Helipad work will be       

ongoing for the next 6 months. Need all members on board for working bees. Keily 

also spoke with Mark Chapman about holding a First Aid refresher and level 1 

course. LA School and medical centre have staff needing to refresh. Keily asked if 

Lions would fund spots for 2 youth at a cost of $179 pp to help up skill and to give 

training opportunity with the qualification as a bonus on their resume. The club 

could then invite them to any of our events as first aiders. This was widely received 

by members. Thank you letter from Tuapeka Health Inc regarding $2920.00 towards 

ride on mower. 18th October we delivered wood to the remaining 20 or so people 

that didn’t get wood the first time round. Thursday 3rd December is our Community 

Christmas luncheon. Hoping to have a good turn out from Lions and invitees.            

Invitations going out early November  

 

Wanaka Upper Clutha 
 

$730 approximately was made at the Quiz. It was made up to $1000 and a donation 

was made to the M!NT trust at the October meeting.  Members of the M!NT Trust gave an interesting talk at the meeting. Prime  

timers afternoon tea.  Is on 12 November at 2pm in the Presbyterian Hall. The welfare of our lions is in good hands with Betty           

organising such great outings. Once again she had all the details in hand. Even the sunshine at the Castle. 19 lions, 2 friends of Lions 

and I very obliging bus driver went on Betty’s tour. Everyone enjoyed the outing. Christmas Cakes – Stall at Pembroke Market           

Labour Weekend. 
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Lawrence 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cromwell Lake Dunstan                                               
We have the Olympic rowing gold medalists Evers-Swindell twins were at the            

November tea meeting. Their names are Caroline Meyer(R) and Georgina Earl.(L). 

Gave a great insight into the training and life during those years.                                      

Christmas Trees: Posters have been made to advertise the display of Christmas trees. 

The buckets to   collect donations for each tree have been decorated. Members will be 

asked to help assemble the Christmas trees and to volunteer their time to mind the trees 

when on display from the 10th -13th December. Letter to be sent to the Clyde &           

Districts Lions Club inviting them to become part of the Zone Challenge. to 4pm. 

Hopefully, there will be enough helpers to do 2 shifts 10am to 1pm and 1pm to 4pm. 

Jocelyn Johnstone has 10 houses/gardens from Bannockburn 

to Cromwell to Pisa Moorings and is looking for helpers on 

the day to look after houses or give out   progammes. Tickets 

are $35 and Jocelyn has asked that we publicise the event in 

any way we can. Funds raised will go to materials for a new 

bathroom for Ernie with the builders donating their time-

Clyde & Districts 

KANGAROO ISLAND WATER TANKS PROJECT. OUR 

CLUB DONATED TOWARDS THIS LIONS PROJECT. We wish Kangaroo Island well after fires, 

drought as well as COVID 19. 

 

Dinner Meeting – Monday 9th November 2020 Clyde Bowling Club at 6.00pm. Guest speaker is Pam 

Jones from Central Otago Education Centre plus short planning meeting for our work groups Meal 

Note price has increased to $25.00. Also bring money for drinks, raffle and tail twisting. Koromiko 

Corner Tuesday 17 November 2020 3.30 – 5.30pm. General clean up and weeding. Remember water, 

sun screen, kneelers and small hand tools for weeding. Fun and fellowship promised 

 

Saturday 14th November First Aid course to be held in St John’s rooms Lawrence 
 

Level 1 workplace first aid 8.30- 5pm 
 

Refresher 8.30-3pm  
(Only if you have already completed a first aid course in past 2 years without it lapsing)  

 
It’d be great to get some more Lions members attending if possible, we have 3 so far & have 4 

more places to fill  
 

It would be a Local Lions organisation asset to have members qualified & great skill to have 
when we’re holding public events, also for general everyday use!  

 
$179 Full day 

$159 refresher  
 

If you are interested please contact me  
022 4384404 or email before Thursday 22nd October  

So I can offer places to other local groups if needed -  Keily 
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Alexandra Dunstan           
Thanks to everyone who has been knitting 

over the winter. I hope to drop off the       

blankets to the Night Shelter tomorrow in 

Dunedin. As you will all know, the 

Earnscleugh Fair is coming up on Sunday. 

Looking forward to seeing all your baking 

and goodies. 

Parting Thought  
No day should ever be so hectic that there is 

not time in it for solitude and reflection.  

Wyndham 
October meeting was held at Three Rivers 

Hotel Wyndham. Meal  7pm  Speaker is Viv 

Cockrane from Youthline. 

Parting Thought : 
 It’s not what we have but what we do with 

what we have that counts. 

Roxburgh 
        Pinders Pond – All going well. Lion 

Owen to spread fertilizer donated from             

Millers Flat Transport. 

Family New Year eve 2020. Suggested a 

family pool party plus holding the event as a 

fund raiser for the club (pending pool open). 

Millers Flat pool as an alternative? A date to 

be decided at the next Directors meeting.    

Catering for the club tea meals terminated. 

November tea meeting – “Trundles”.                

December Xmas tea meeting – club members 

to contribute. First Vice District Governor 

202F Pam Fiveash to attend November 

10th tea meeting.  
Roxburgh and Districts Lions club 50th 

anniversary 2021. 

 

 

 

 

 

Wheelie Chairs: 

 For Sale: $40.00 
 (cushions not included)  
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Queenstown 

Arrowtown Lifestyle Retirement Village. A Movember Challenge to raise awareness and funds for men’s health issues. Have sent a 

invite for the Queenstown Lions club to take part. 

Clinton 
We are getting through another month with lambing sorted and tailing underway, speaking of that the Lions tailing is in full swing 

and people are needed to help out with this. 

 Scholarships are being sorted, so if you know of a worthy recipient then please get them to apply.  

 The ball is being held in late February and should be a great night out.  Benji is organising a Cocky smoko shout on the 19 th 

November with various speakers and bbq.  This will be a good event so again tap your neighbour on the shoulder and bring them 

along.   

Borland Lodge - Toi Tois have 6 coming, Tuatapere Lions may come for tea on Friday night – Phil will have a food list 
with quantities at the October Tea meeting for member s to bring.  
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Lawrence 
Left 

3rd time President and Past DG Ronald Alderton and 2DG Jerry Schumann exchanging banners at out Lawrence meeting 5 th Oct 

2020 Immediate Past President Paul Wilson presenting retiring member Dennis Kean with a Medal of Merit for his 20 years 

service to the Lawrence Lions, though his                    

involvement goes way beyond that. Dennis was a 

member of West Otago 

while living in Tapanui and Winton  from 1971 and he 

and wife Marie remember Dennis going on his first 

lions trip to Australia when he was 18yrs old. 

Ohai Nightcaps 

  

Another item from the directors meeting is that we are long overdue for a working 

bee at Borland Lodge. As most of you know, most Lions clubs across the wider 

Southland support Borland Lodge, including ours. We discussed the idea of             

spending a weekend up at the Lodge, one day as a working bee and the other as a 

social event. More to come on this. 

Special thanks to all the members who have helped with the 3 firewood working bees held this month, your time, effort and               

enthusiasm is very much appreciated. 

"Life" is a GIFT to you.  
The way you live your life is your gift to those who come after. Make it a fantastic one. 

 

Remember: "It is Health that is real Wealth and not pieces of gold and silver." 

~Your kids are becoming you......but your grandchildren are perfect! 

~Going out is good.. coming home is even better! 

~You forget names... but it's OK, because other people forgot they even knew you!!! 

~You realize you're never going to be really good at anything.... especially golf. 

~The things you used to care to do, you no longer care to do, but you really do care that you 

don't care to do them anymore. 

~You sleep better on a lounge chair with the TV blaring than in bed. It's called "pre-sleep." 

~You miss the days when everything worked with just an "ON" and "OFF" switch.. 

~You tend to use more 4 letter words ... "what?"..."when?"...??? 

~Now that you can afford expensive jewellery, it's not safe to wear it anywhere. 

~You notice everything they sell in stores is "sleeveless?!" 

~What used to be freckles are now liver spots. 

~Everybody whispers. 

~You have 3 sizes of clothes in your closet.... 2 of which you will never wear. 

~But "Old" is good in some things: 

Old Songs, Old movies ... 

and best of all, our dear ...OLD FRIENDS!! 

(Thank you Mossburn Nth Southland) 
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 Southland Girls High 

This year has once again been a busy one for the Leo Club. We have had many returning members as well as some new members 

who have all been a huge part of keeping our club running. The commitment these girls have made has allowed us to make several 

donations to different charities across the Southland community. Our fundraising committee, which was led by Ashleigh                            

Putt-Fallows has been involved in events this year which include our bake sale and Daffodil Day. Thanks to all the hard work from 

these girls we have been able to make large donations to both Number 10 and Koha Kai. The Leo Club was involved in a tree               

planting project with Environment Southland where we planted around 80 trees on the Waihopai walkway. This was a great             

opportunity for us as a club to get out and physically help in the community. Ashleigh and I were lucky enough to attend the annual 

Lions Club Presidential Lunch where we got to meet other Leo’s from clubs around Southland as well as members of the Lion’s 

Club. This was a great way for us to meet other Leo’s and bounce ideas between us. Due to COVID-19 some of our bigger Leo 

events had to be postponed such a planned quiz night but I am still extremely proud and grateful for all of the work that has been 

done by the Leo Club this year.                       

Mossburn Northern Southland 

First a very big thank you to everyone. The contributions to our Rabbit Trap evening were amazing, with food pouring in, and an 

enthusiastic team working hard on the night to take part in the competition, organise the game and add up the points for the night, get 

supper ready and serve it. And of course, clean up. So a very enjoyable night, and it was great to see the Rabbit Trap go home with 

Riversdale.  

Next on our activity list for the month is the Meeting next Wednesday at the MCC with the Vice District-Governor, Pam Five-ash. 

Time is 6.30 - 6.45, for socialising, with the meal at 7.15. We are hosting together with the men, who will run the bar. The hostesses 

are Wilma and Jo, - Steve and I will introduce and thank Pam, Esta is on Grace, Janice is on raffle and Mel has the Closing thought. 

Janet is the emergency. Her phone number is 027 244 5512, so please phone her if you are unable to make it and ask her to stand in 

for you.. Esta is also doing Tail Twister, so if you have any funny stories, please phone her. Also please let her know by the end of 

Friday 6th if you will not be coming next Wednesday, 11th. Sorry for such short notice. I meant to ask you all on Tuesday.  

We will not have a board meeting for November. We will in December, and combine it with an afternoon, perhaps locally for          

afternoon tea on our usual day, December 14th. Although we may change the day to get everyone present if possible. Or we may go 

further afield. More on that in the next Bulletin. Also more on joining with the Mossburn and Districts Club for some golf and a meal 

on December 9th.  

Looking through the Ensign, there is a feature on the Lions Clubs. I spent some time getting photos and wrote up a story, and liaised 

with the reporter, but I see it has not been included. I also had to send a list of businesses who would support it with advertising, but 

at the end, most people said no, so I guess that is why it isn't included. We included information about the Giving Plate and the        

Rabbit Trap, which made good reading. Just so you know.   
Our social meeting this month will really be in next month. It has taken a few phone calls, but the Te Anau movie theatre has only 
been opening Thursday to Saturday. I think that is about to change. Anyway, the upshot is, they have offered us a special screening – 
the “Hope Gap” movie finishes this weekend, but they are doing a special “Encore screening” on Sunday November 1st at 2pm. It 
will also be open to the public, but they have booked us in for 15 people, so please bring lots of friends. And if it still suits Janet, we 
may go to her Te Anau home for afternoon tea.                                                                                                                                       

Cromwell 

Chris M. reported that the Blossom Festival was attended by 11 very happy senior citizens as Chris and Derek W. entertained them 

at Dunstan House, Clyde for a high tea after the street parade. Chris was also co-ordinating the three marshals for the StreetSmart 

driver education at Highlands, where the weather was much better than last time and they did not need the electric blanket             

undergarments. Thanks, Chris for co-ordinating both these events. There is a lot happening leading up to Christmas and beyond. 

Please get your diaries out and lock in the following as they are pretty much club wide events and need as many resources as we can. 

1. 25 October Half Marathon 2. 29 November Christmas at the Races 3. 13 December Senior Citizens Dinner 4. 6 January Wyndham 

Races (Trots) 5. 16 January Classic Cars. I am very proud of the response to the idea to assist those in need in Tonga and Luke W., 

Garry M., Graham S. and Andy A. are working through the logistics and will get back to us once there is an implementation plan 

finalised.                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Lumsden 

The Frost Pots were a success, all sold and a list of people hoping we can access more.  We are now selling Beef Dog Rolls 

at $7.50 each or 3 for $20. are great value.  Thank you to Lynda Hodge for her efforts on both these projects. 

We are running a BBQ at the next Market Day on Sunday 1st November. We have also agreed to cater for an afternoon tea for St 

John on Sunday 8th November in the Emergency Services Rooms with numbers to be confirmed. Planning is in hand for two more 

projects, The Senior Citizens Christmas Dinner where we are planning to take our guests to the Gore RSA for dinner on Sunday 6th 

December. 
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Riversdale                                                                                                  

Thanks to Graeme and Syd for their efforts in organizing the working 

bees at the bike park and Chaff cutting, although we were light in            

numbers at the chaff, we still managed to cut 190 bags - a great effort 

for those who were able to attend. We have been invited to visit the Tois

-Tois Lions Club at the Gorge Road Country Club on Monday,                

16 November, if anyone is interested in going, - contact me. Leigh is 

organizing our team to 

go to the Rabbit Trap 

games evening on              

3 November, and another 

couple of members are 

needed, - so if             

available, please let her 

know. A good turn-out of members for the working bee on the Bike 

Park. This project is well under control. VDG Pam visited the club at 

the September meeting.       Left: action photo with club members on a 

project. 

 

 

 DIPTON SCHOOL SLIPPERS FROM CENTRAL SOUTHLAND LIONS CLUB 
One of our Lions members asked us if we could to knit some slippers for the students of her grand-daughters class.  We asked the 

reason why she thought her grand-daughters students needed slippers, she told us that when the children entered class after being 

outside they would remove their dirty and wet footwear to keep their classroom clean, however some of the children appeared not to 

have slippers or socks to wear so their feet were getting cold, so she was hoping we could knit slippers for them. 

Without hesitation the knitting needles came out and by the next meeting there were 18prs of multi coloured slippers for the class.  

Our member took the slippers home for her grand-daughter to collect.  She took the slippers to school and put them in a bag and the 

children had to guess what was in there by feeling them.  They had a lot of answers ranging from a kitten to something very fluffy, 

they had a lot of fun.  Their teacher let them open the bag to see inside the children were            

excited.   Three of our members went out to 

the school to see the children with 

their slippers.  When they arrived 

they were very pleased to see the 

slippers all lined up in a row under 

a shelf not to be worn outside. 

Our members were presented with 

thank you letters from the children.  

Some of the children thought they 

looked like Toothpaste with the 

colours.  Here are some of the 

words they used to describe them; 

they were fluffy, comfy,              

glamorous, looked cool, awesome, 

amazing, supper warm, and one 

said they made them look               

handsome. They all liked the          

colours and the buttons. We invited 

the classroom teacher to our next  

meeting and she told the reason of our 

members what happened the day the 

children got their lovely slippers.  

She was so thankful for the effort 

we put in to supplying this lovely 

gift to her class. 

Supplied by Flora Andrews 

Central Southland Lions Club 
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 Lion Members 

 in 2020-

2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1299 

1288 

30 June 2020 

31st August 

1291 30th September 

1286 30 October 

30 November  

 
31 December 

 31 January 
 29 February 

31 March  

31 July 
1291 

 30 April 

31 May 
 

30 June 2021   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Phil Mouat     Gore Host 

 Gerald Joe     Gore Pakeke 

 Mabel McGuigan    Gore Pakeke 

 Zealan Simpkins    Invercargill Host           

 David Scott     Maniototo 

 Alison Duncan    Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke 

 Shane Phillips    Winton 

 Henriet Schuurmans     Winton  

It is with Deep  

Sadness we  record                                                           

 the Passing             

of 

 

Fay Brown        Invercargill Central 

Robert Gibson        Invercargill Central 

Christopher Baker  Riverton 

Anthony Austin Te Anau 
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International Peace Poster Contest 

For over three decades, Lions clubs around the globe have been sponsoring a very special art contest in schools and 

youth groups. Creating peace posters gives children everywhere the chance to express their visions of peace and          

inspire the world through art and creativity. 

Peace Poster Contest Deadlines 

Students ages 11, 12 or 13 as of November 15 are eligible to participate in the International Peace Poster Contest.           

Entries not meeting the following deadlines will be disqualified. 

January 15: Kits go on sale from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. 

October 1: Deadline to purchase kits from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. 

November 15: Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning poster (per contest sponsored) to the                                 

District Governor. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a District Governor to send one winning district poster to Multiple District Council 

chairperson. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a district governor not belonging to a multiple district to send one winning poster 

to the Public Relations Department at International Headquarters. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a club not belonging to a district to send one winning entry to the Public Relations 

Department at International Headquarters. 

December 15: Postmark deadline for the multiple district council chairperson to send one winning poster to the Public 

Relations Department at International Headquarters. 

February 1: International winners notified on or before this date. 
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Zone 1 

Cromwell    

Cromwell Golden Age   

Cromwell Lake Dunstan    

Queenstown     

Wanaka & Districts    

Wanaka Upper Clutha 

Wanaka Leos      
Zone 2 

Alexandra     

Alexandra Dunstan   

Clyde & Districts       

Omakau Districts (Please share some club news)                      

Maniototo       

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke(Good to hear from you again.)   
  Zone 3 

Clinton    

Clutha Valleythank you for club news                                                            

Lawrence     

Owaka                                                      

Roxburgh & District   

West Otago 

Balclutha   
Zone 4 

Balfour    

Lumsden       

Mossburn & Districts  (I am looking forward to hearing from U )                               

Mossburn Nth Southland (thank you)   

Riversdale     

Te Anau                                           

Te Anau Kepler     
Zone 5 

Gore Hokonui    

Gore Host  (Thank you for the article )                                            

Gore Pakeke                                                                        

Gore River Valley   

Mataura   (thank you for the club news)  

Toi Tois Tokonui         

Wyndham   

Wyndham Pioneer  
Zone 6 

Makarewa      

Ohai Nightcaps     
Otautau      

Riverton              

Tuatapere & Districts    

Winton                                                     

Winton Central Southland  

James Hargest College Leos   
Zone 7 

Invercargill Central        

Invercargill Host                                                                                       

Stewart Island      

Waihopai City          

Waikiwi           

Southland Girls High Leos   

  

= Article  received 

= Bulletin received 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks Heather 

 

Bulletins/ Articles- Received from July 1st- - - 2020 till 30th June 2021 

This is just a reminder that there seems to 

be a number of scams circulating the           

internet at the moment. For example, one is 

for a SPARK telephone account requesting 

payment (I have had numerous in my Lions 

email). Also be aware that emails with a 

zipped attachment coming from a member 

of Balfour, haven’t been sent by her.           

Delete these. 

  

Thank you and stay safe online. 

  

Liz 

Liz Murray  

202F District Secretary 
25 Whisky Gully Road 
RD2 
Tapanui 9587 
03 2048 396 
027 2221387 
 

Kindness Matters!! 

To make a                             

difference 

In someone’s life 

You don’t have to be 

brilliant, rich,  

beautiful, or                   

perfect. 

You just have to 

care. 
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202 F’s Southern Flyer  Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 
Happy to receive your bulletins by email.     
 
                                   

 Phone 0274344188  
 

Next Issue :  163 
Sunday 29th November 2020 
 

Covering note -Tag- 

This cheque to go 

Diabetes 1 or Camp quality 

CMF or Club dues etc etc 

2000.00 Lions International District 202F 

202F District Treasurer 

PDG James Whyte 

Nelsen Ridge Road, RD3 

Alexandra 9393 

Two thousand Dollars  

  

 

 

 

 

     https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/  

POST TO 

 

Cabinet have recently set up a 202F Facebook page for use by all members 
of the Lions family to promote projects and activities within your 
Clubs.  The link to the page is https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/, so 
please feel free to ‘like’ the page, and to post pictures and stories from 
the goings on in your Clubs.  Special thanks to Donald Lamont who         
provided the disk of photos from Convention in Maniototo for inclusion 
on the page. 

NOTE CHANGE OF 202F TREASURER 

https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/
http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizmceg4YLMAhWDkpQKHQWaDL0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.underconsideration.com%2Fbrandnew%2Farchives%2Fnew_logo_for_facebook_done_in-house_with_eric_olson.php&psig
https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/

